Opportunities for Broome Board of Directors Meeting

Date:
February 16, 2017
Present:  Sharon Wells, Jerry Skrivan, Ruth Lewis, Carrie King

Absent:  Bob Tomaka, Dottie Langlie, Justin Parker, Rev. Jones
Staff Attendees:   Mark Silvanic, Robin Tuttle, Kelly Robertson, Donovan Smith, Rachel Woodruff, and Brett Dean
Minutes Taken By: Rachel Woodruff
1) CALL TO ORDER:
a) There being a quorum present Jerry Skrivan, called the meeting to order at 4:05 PM

2) CONFLICT OF INTEREST STATEMENT:

a) No conflict of interests were noted
3) ESTABLISH A QUORUM:

a) Quorum Established
4) ACTION:  APPROVAL OF MEETING AGENDA 
Ruth Lewis  made motion #1 to approve agenda, seconded by Sharon Wells, carried by unanimous vote

5) ACTION:  approval of previous months minutes on January 19, 2017 


 Ruth Lewis  made motion #1 to approve minutes from the previous meeting on January 19, 2017, 2nd by Alice Decker, approved by all.

6) WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS
a) None 

7) FISCAL COMMITTEE REPORT: Alice Decker reporting
a) 88 Carroll Street – closing – Tuesday, February 21, 2017

b) Project – Charlotte Kenyon Elementary School

c) Still waiting on CSBG grant

d) Paid fourth quarter NYSSHP
8) CEO:  Mark Silvanic reporting   
a)  The closing on 88 Carroll will take place on Tuesday, February 21, 2017

i) $80,000.00 of our funds have been spent on this project

b) Tax Credit Projects – Fahs Construction

i) Project 1:  East Hills II 

(1) To be located up above the current East Hills Senior Living

(2) There is 90 + acres of land to build on

(3) East Hills II will have more apartments  than the original East Hills Senior Living
(4) Need approval to move forward with project


Sharon Wells, made motion 1 to move forward with the East Hills II Project, 2nd by Carrie King, approved by all.
ii) Project 2:  Charlotte Kenyon Elementary School

(1) With approval from the Board we would like to make a cash offer of $20,000 
(2) This project will be part Independent Living (similar to East Hills), part Dependent Living and included will be a Community Center

(3) Excellent location with plenty of possibilities

(4) Discussion with Board of Directors –

(a) The suggestion was to not limit the cap at $20,000 but could make the offer of up to $25,000.
(b) Ruth Lewis asked if the taxes were paid up to date – answer:  Yes

Sharon Wells made motion 1 to approve the offer of up to $25,000.00 for the purchase of the Charlotte Kenyon Elementary School, 2nd by Ruth Lewis, approved by all.
c) OFC
i) We are continuing our efforts to merge from the inside out

ii) Robin Gardner has been hired as the new Human Resources Director of OFC – she will be taking care of both OFB and OFC as Human Resources Director.  This will be effective April 1, 2017

iii) Looking to hire a nurse for OFB Head Start to help prevent liabilities, we currently only have a health consultant
iv) Chief Financial Officer for OFC and OFB will remain as separate entity for the agencies

v) OFC and OFB will also continue to have separate Deputy Directors
9) FISCAL DIRECTOR:  Donovan Smith reporting
a) Head Start Training is within budget

b) Head Start is inline with budget.

c) Head Start Admin is under the required 15% threshold at 12% 
d) CACFP – billed $15,325.16 for meals for January

i) Received CACFP

e) Union Endicott was billed $18,148.40 for 59 children

i) Received UE

f) Whitney Point we had 16 children

g) CSBG is within budget

h) CSBG Admin is at 14%, which is under the approved 15.46% admin rate

i) 28.84% of the Head Start and 33.12% CSBG inkind match has been met

j) Housing has a net program loss of $1,045.00 net of depreciation to date.

i) Pilot tax was paid in January – $6,120.00

k) East Hills has a net loss of $2,361.00 net of depreciation and amortization 

i) Auditors expense of $6,250.00

l) CSBG Credit Card Expenses






$     28.76
i) Copy Paper








         5.76

ii) Gas for vehicles for client transportation




       23.00


m) Head Start Credit Card Expenses






$2,844.94
i) Weis
- $637.42
(1) Children’s food







      575.80

(2) Classroom supplies







        29.50

(3) Adult foods








        21.90

(4) Parent Committee food






        10.22

ii) Bank of America
- $704.18
(1) Fabric Guard Spray – Head Start





        53.58

(2) Classroom Supplies







        33.74

(3) Deck Boxes – Endicott Head Start





      418.92

(4) Children’s food







        91.11

(5) Adult food








          5.82

(6) Office supplies







      101.01

iii) WalMart (did not receive statement as of today) - $38.60
(1) Apple slicer, tissues, diapers, pull-ups

iv) Sam’s Club
- $542.10
(1) Children’s food







       376.53

(2) Adult food








         22.79

(3) Pullups & Wipes







       142.78

v) Home Depot
- $518.06
(1) Materials to build mailbox for GFJ classroom



         40.58

(2) CO alarms for all Head Start Centers




       465.00

(3) Washers, screws and bolts CV Head Start



         12.48

vi) Wex Bank
- $378.97
(1) Gas for Vehicles

vii) Lowe’s
- $25.61
(1) Door knob

n) Other accounting matters:

i) Fiscal Policies & Procedures needed to be revised due to the minimum wage standards set by NY 

(1) The rate for the Volunteer – Janitorial/Cleaners increased to $9.70 from $9.00

(2) The Volunteers – Food distributor $9.70

(3) Needed to revise the Fiscal Policies & Procedures for the Volunteers – Parents / Grandparents rate to reflect OFB’s hourly rate for a classroom assistant to $10.35 
(4) These are for inkind rates 

ii) Received $1,605.16 for the Head Start vehicle that burned up, this is recorded as program revenue for Head Start and will need to be spent this grant year
iii) Received NYSSHP fourth quarter money - $29,621.09

iv) We should be receiving the CSBG money this week or next
v) Discussed:
(1) Balance Sheet to Ratios – Current 1.95 Debt to net assets – 9%

(2) Budget to Actual for Head Start and CSBG

(a) No questions asked on the above

vi) Charge Card Statement reviewed

(1) No questions asked.

10) HUMAN RESOURCE DIRECTOR:  Robin Tuttle reporting
a) Classroom Assistant Endicott position was filled 
b) Lead Teacher Endicott position available, interviews to begin next week.
i) Current Lead Teacher has given us 4 week notice
c) Employee Appreciation Dinner – February 25th, 2017
i) Awards:
(1) New Staff – 13
(2) 5-Year – 4
(3) 10-Year – 1
(4) 15-Year – 1
(5) 30-Year – 1
(6) Longevity – 5
d) Defensive Driving Course – March 4th 8:00 – 2:00
i) 10% decrease in insurance rate for 3-years
ii) 4 points off of your license
iii) $28.00 per person
iv) Bring a lunch
11)   DEPUTY DIRECTOR – Kelly Robertson
a) 88 Carroll Street was covered in Mark’s report

b) EESHI Grant was through our Empire State Board of Housing Initiative Grant through OTDA and is now being reviewed by the budget department for 27 Pine Street
c) Construction continues forward on 27 Pine Street 

i) Still waiting on the money from the county and the ________________ foundation 

d) Eric Emerick from the Sons of the American Legion called today and would like to donate financially 

e) Rachel Woodruff has been working hard with our Emergency Food and Shelter Program and we have about $4000.00 left.  We currently have more applications than money.

12) HEAD START DIRECTOR – Brett Dean
a) Enrollment Numbers
i) 178 – fully enrolled
b) Attendance
i) 85% for January
c) Monthly Program Information Summary

i) Education – 

(1) Child winter assessments will be completed tomorrow – progress report will be available at the next meeting.

(2) Brooke Prislupsky and Rachele attended a two-day Practiced-Based Coaching (PBC) coach training.  Will be meeting in the near future to map out what PBC will look like in our program.  This HSPPS regulation goes into effect August 1, 2017.

(3) Rachele attended a Teaching Pyramid Observation Tool (TPOT) for preschool classrooms reliability training – now certified to conduct the TPOT in any preschool classroom in any state.  This observation tool is based on the Pyramid Model (Social-emotional competence), which are used in all classrooms.

(4) Rachele will be presenting “Positive Solutions for Families” training for the Harpursville Head Start families starting next week.  It is a parent training series of six sessions that promotes positive and effective parenting behaviors, which will in turn promote children’s social and emotional development and address the challenging behavior and mental health needs of children.  The trainings are designed to give parents information on key strategies that may be used with their children.  In the las session, parents will be offered a routing guide that offers advice for supporting their children across common family routines.  Each session is about an hour long. (see attached)
ii) Family Services

(1) Implementing new things due to new Head Start Performance Standards

(2) Male Involvement vs. Father Engagement – making a bigger attempt in making sure the father of the child(ren) is privy to all on goings in the Head Start Program.  Reaching out if they don’t live in the home pending any custody battles, police cases, etc.
(3) Parent Curriculum – putting in place a research/evidenced based curriculum for parents to be involved in touching on various subjects and tailored towards what the community wants / needs.

(4) Attendance – looked deeper into the regulations regarding attendance.  Found worksheets for two levels of chronic absenteeism.  One sheet for recognizing the issue that it is becoming, and another sheet for doing more INTENSIVE CASE MANAGEMENT. (see attached)

iii) Health & Nutrition

(1) Completed the following Health Screenings in January: 7 dentals, 5 Hearing and Vision Screenings, 10 Physical updates

(2) Setting up another Lourdes Dental Van visits at centers, dental information classes – each classroom

(3) Will be completing CACFP monitoring checklists at all centers (2 of 3)

(4) Immunization survey completed the NYSDOH – showed 171 up to date, 6 in process (catch-up schedule)

iv) Special Services

(1) Continuing to work with kids with behavior issues, as well as with the staff and parents to provide additional support; a lot of skill building in the classrooms

v) ERSEA

(1) Developed new fliers and posters to go out to all school districts and have Family Advocates post throughout our service areas.  FAs are also going to go back to each location every other month to hang up new fliers/posters as necessary as they often get taken down or covered by others.

vi) Safety

(1) No safety concerns

d) Long Range Goals and Short Term Objectives – no new updates for January

e) Program Instruction Update – no new updates

f) Information Memorandum Update – no new updates

g) Policy Clarification Update – no new updates
13) ACTION- RESOLUTIONs:
a.  None at this time

14) OLD BUSINESS:
a.  None at this time
15) NEW BUSINESS:
a.  OFB Golf Classic 
i. Already had two or three meeting regarding the 2017 Golf Classic
ii. We have the 100 $100.00 raffle tickets to sell – anyone interested in selling some see Donovan in Fiscal

iii. We have the Television and Computer tickets available for sale also - $5.00 each

iv. All of our Platinum sponsors are on board again this year. 

16) BOARD MEMBER REPORTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
a. Sharon Reports that there was no Policy Council Meeting due to the weather

17)  EXECUTIVE SESSION:

a. No Executive Session took place

18) ACTION - ADJOURNMENT:
a. There being no further business for the board, Sharon Wells made Motion to adjourn at 4:50 PM, seconded by Jerry Skrivan, carried by unanimous vote. 

NEXT BOARD MEETING DATE:  March 16, 2017
FISCAL will meet at 3:30pm, in Mark’s Office before ALL Board Meetings
